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}uary 6. 1997 

PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OF EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE PNO-I II-97-008 

This preliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of events of POSSIBLE 
safety or public interest significante. The information is as initially 
received without verification or evaluation. and is basically all that is 
known by Region III staff (Lis.le. Illinois) on this date. 

Facility 
Consumers Power Co. 
Palisades 1 
Covert.Michigan 
Dockets: 50-255 

Subject: WORKER INJURED 

Licensee Emergency Classification 
Notification of Unusual Event 
Alert 
Site Area Emergency 
General Emergency 

X Not.Applicable 

On February 5. 1997. a radioactive waste handler fell off a ladder about 
12 feet into an area called the cask washdown pit which is used for the 
decontamination of large items. The individual was wearing protective 
clothing and a respirator. The individual was able to climb back up the 
ladder for assistance. The licensee's emergency medical team was notified 
and responded. 

The individual's protective clothing, which had minor contamination. was 
removed. The individual.was subsequently sent to the South Haven Hospital 
in an ambulance. A licensee health physics technician accompanied the 
individual in the ambulance. In addition. two other health physics 
personnel were sent to the hospital to prepare for the arrival of the 
individual. 

The individual was surveyed upon arrival at the hospital. and no 
contamination was found on the individual's skin. Low-level fixed 
contamination was found on the individual's clothing. The associated 
radiation dose due to this contamination to the individual and to the 
medical staff was a small fraction of 1 millirem. 

The contaminated clothing was removed and returned to the licensee. The 
individual was released from the hospital on February 5. 1997. Surveys 
performed of.the ambulance and at the hospital found no contamination. 
The licensee initiated its accident investigation team on February-5, · 
1997. The NRC Region III (Chicago) health physics staff will review the 
results of this investigation in a follow-up inspection. 

The State of Michigan was notified of this incident. The information in 
this preliminary notification has been reviewed with licens~e management. 

The licensee notified the NRC Operations Center.at 3:12 p.m. (CST) on 
February 5. 1997. This information is current as of .10:00 a.m. (CST) on 
February 6. 1997. 
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